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MAY 2012 UPDATE
Karen L. Anderson, Director

This ‘go-to’ resource site for professionals and parents has been up for 7 months and has now been visited by over 10,000 unique visitors. The last month alone has drawn more than 4000 visitors with 60% of them still new to the site. There are now almost 800 subscribers from the US, Canada, Brazil, Hong Kong, Australia and Kuwait! Forward this update to share Supporting Success with parents and colleagues!
Not at school over the summer to receive monthly updates? Don’t worry. Monthly updates will not be broadcast in June or July. WEBCAST development is the focus for the summer! The first couple of webcasts will be offered at no charge. More details to come – watch the Webcast webpage! Keep checking the Supporting Success site over the summer OR wait to find out all the changes from receive at the end of August when the next Update is broadcast.   
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WHAT’S NEW?

Spring conference season is such a busy time! I enjoyed speaking at the 20th VOICE conference in Toronto and contributing to the knowledge base of this wonderful organization. This group’s specific focus on listening and spoken language emphasized to me how important the basics are, in this case speech perception and access to verbal instruction in the classroom. Meeting Canadian families and speaking about the social-emotional needs of children with hearing loss was especially meaningful for me. I was also excited to ‘put on my early intervention hat’ again and do day-long presentations on unilateral and mild hearing loss at three sites in Pennsylvania for people who work with families of infants through preschool age. It is always fun to facilitate a group’s experience of “mild” hearing loss for the first time. The tried and true ‘Unfair Spelling Test’ that has been used for about 40 years makes a real impression. Hearing loss is invisible, but experiencing the challenge of listening, even with minimal or mild hearing loss, can make an impression for a lifetime. 
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COMING NEXT MONTH! e-version of the Listening Inventory For Education – Revised

The LIFE was revised and a paper version was made available on this website last October. With the help of wonderful manufacturer sponsors (Cochlear Corporation, LightSpeed, Oticon, Phonak) we have been working to develop an electronic version of this newly revised and expanded tool. There are separate sections for Before LIFE listening setting questions, [image: image4.png]


Student LIFE school listening situations, and the After LIFE self-advocacy questions. The Student LIFE school listening situations are presented one at a time, each with a photograph that coordinates to the question. Students (age 8+) will be able to select the answer that best describes their level of listening and understanding challenge for each question. Best of all, this version of the LIFE-R will generate reports that you can complete and print or save to your computer: (1)  Accommodations Suggestions, (2) Self-Advocacy Suggestions, (3) Summary of Listening Challenges. The content of the reports is based on how the individual completed the three sections of the LIFE-R. The e-version of the LIFE-R will be posted on the Supporting Success for Children with Hearing Loss website in June. It will also be posted on the Cochlear Corporation website and made available to our other generous sponsors. Feedback is invited with the goal of revising the e-version of LIFE-R before the end of 2012. You can help by sending in your feedback to info@successforkidswithhearingloss.com Please put LIFE-R in the subject line. 
New resources

Families
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 Through June I am continuing my request for all families of children with hearing loss to complete an important survey on how they kept hearing devices on their child. Even though audiologists recommend families achieve full time hearing aid wear within 3 weeks of fitting, few ever achieve this goal, even a year after the child received the hearing aids. To improve this, Jane Madell and I have embarked on the Pediatric Hearing Aid Project. We are seeking the input of families and audiologists through June via a survey that asks about information and strategies that were most and least helpful in keeping hearing aids on the heads of active children to develop a booklet for families that is full of useful information, support and strategies. Please pass the word to families and audiologists! 
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One out of about every five newborns identified with hearing loss experience it in only one ear. The Generic Unilateral Hearing Loss Brochure summarizes why it is critical for families to take hearing loss in only one ear seriously and what they can do. In order to prevent issues from developing for these children we first have to raise awareness among families and physicians that there are real issues. Please use this brochure freely! I would be happy to individualize the brochure for a particular program upon request. 
· Due to the technology used to screen newborns for hearing loss, about 2/3 of the children with a mild degree of hearing loss will not be identified at birth. They will only be found when delays in speech and language appear. Without early identification, amplification, or intervention research indicates that we can expect the child with mild hearing loss (26-40 dBHL) to develop a 1.5 to 2 year delay in language before school entry. Are early childhood programs on the lookout for these young children? Only by testing the hearing of children who have early language delays will the majority of those with mild hearing loss be identified.  The Mild Hearing Loss handout provides important information for families of these children to consider. 
Parents and Professionals
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The classic Unfair Hearing Test – that asks participants to listen and then write down ‘spelling words’ while experiencing a slight (25dBHL) high pitch hearing loss has been added to the Demonstrations page under the Professional Resources section. Also added are the ‘classic’ recordings for a slight (20 dB) and mild (30 dB) hearing loss. This experience clearly illustrates that a ‘mild’ hearing loss is anything but mild!
Professionals
· [image: image8.wmf]For the Update this month I’ve written a new page: Speech Perception & Estimating Access to Verbal Instruction.
· Back to the basics – speech perception. The basics of understanding how a student perceives speech in a classroom setting begins with how well he/she can perceive the different elements of speech. Two new resources have been posted to assist the professional in understanding just how well a student should detect the formant elements of vowel or consonant sounds. I have used this information to develop the Speech Spectrum Audiogram for Consonant Sounds that more accurately represents perception of consonant sounds that the long-used Sound Audiogram. 
· Estimating access to verbal instruction. Approximately 90% of children with hearing loss, when using modern hearing aids consistently, will be able to perceive much or all the speech signal at conversational levels. Therefore, how well a student is able to use his/her hearing to access what is said by teachers and class peers should be estimated and be a central consideration in all discussions of student needs. This is not information that the audiogram will accurately provide. A process for collecting this information has been outlined on the Speech Perception & Estimating Access to Verbal Instruction webpage. More information can be obtained from a newly published Hearing Journal article I wrote with Joe Smaldino titled: Providing Audiology Services to School Children – More  than Just Preferential Seating.
Highlighted Resource of the Month
· Hearing Screening with OAEs. Salesmen are out aggressively selling Otoacoustic Emission (OAE) screening equipment to schools, stating that it will identify the same children as those found by a traditional 20 dB pure tone (raise your hand) screen. This technology, widely used to screen the hearing of newborns, typically fails children with hearing loss of 40 dB or worse. Those with mild sensorineural hearing loss levels at 25 dB, 30 dB and often at 35 dB will pass OAE screening, making it inappropriate for any child for whom it is developmentally appropriate to do pure tone hearing screening. Unfortunately, school districts are purchasing this equipment for school-age populations. Ple ase spread the word that this is inappropriate! 
· Hearing Screening in Early Childhood. There are various requirements for different programs to identify the hearing ability of children birth to preschool age. The newborn hearing screening results do NOT identify about 2/3 of mild hearing loss so cannot be considered valid ‘proof’ that normal hearing can be presumed. What should Early Childhood (early intervention & preschool) programs do? A full PowerPoint presentation is available to you to share with others regarding the rules, pros and cons of each of the possible screening techniques. New this month is the 8-page detailed handout that accompanies this presentation. Both can be found in the Hearing Screening Resources section of the website, under Professional Resources.
Thanks to all of you who have purchased Building Skills for Success in the Fast-Paced Classroom! About 500 copies are now in the hands of professionals and positive comments keep coming in! 

Consultation services will continue to be offered throughout the summer. Whether you are a parent or a professional searching for ideas to better meet student needs, consultation services are an inexpensive, convenient, personalized and caring resource. Sample that parent and professional questions are posted as are the Consultant’s qualifications. Thanks for passing the word!
Thanks again to all of you who are new to Supporting Success and to those of you who have returned many times. I welcome your communication and encourage you to submit suggestions for resources you need and how we can grow to better support the success of children with hearing loss.  – Karen
http://successforkidswithhearingloss.com 
Mission: To improve the futures of children with hearing loss.


Resources for Professionals and Parents 














